[image: image1.jpg]L



         
  The Evangelical Lutheran Church of St. John

                      N1916 Church Road

            Peshtigo, Wisconsin 54157-9673

        Pastor Sargent 920-228-1061
06/11/2020

Dear members of St. John, 

  It has been very encouraging to see how everyone was considerate and followed directions so we could worship together for the past two weeks.  I have seen Paul’s words written in Ephesians 4:32 in action.    “Be kind and compassionate to one another”    


Sunday the 14th of June will be the Second Sunday after Pentecost.   We will return to the original scheduled times for the services.    

Worship
· There will be two services on Sunday at 8:30 and 10:00.  
· We will worship with no more than 100 people in attendance for each service.
· Please register for a specific service with the following links.
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0E4FACAA2AA0F85-8302

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0E4FACAA2AA0F85-10001
If you do not have internet access, please register by phone with Pastor Sargent at 920-228-1061.
· We will have portions of the church pews partitioned off to accommodate social distancing. Please be sure to sit only in the apportioned sections.  Families can sit together.  Ushers will guide you to your seat of choice.
· No hymnals will be used.  All service materials will be printed in the church bulletin, handed out to each member by an usher wearing a mask and gloves.  
· We will not be passing offering plates in the worship service but will have them at the doors of the sanctuary where you may drop your offering.

· When church is over you will be ushered out, please don’t get up and leave on your own, that will make it difficult to keep proper social distancing. 
· We are not requiring that everyone wear a facemask, but please remember social distancing.  If you feel comfortable wearing one, we encourage you to do so.  Ushers will be wearing them.   

Social Interaction

In order to maintain responsible social distancing, we are strongly encouraging the following:
· No physical contact: handshakes, hugs, fist bumps, etc.
· No gathering within church for socializing either before or after services. 
· At this time all other church events, Bible Study, Sunday School, Ladies Aid and Quilting (etc.) will be on hold.

This plan may be difficult to implement but if we all are willing to sacrifice for the good of those around us, we can make this work. Please, in all this show, patience and kindness to your brothers and sisters.
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Congregation Bulletin Information:
· The Congregation’s 2020 budget proposal is ready for distribution to congregation members.  A copy is attached to this letter.

· The Quarterly Voters meeting and open Forum for all members will be held on Sunday the 28th June, following the 10:00 service.  

· The windows of the church building need painting and some cement work on the basement sills needs to be done.   The Council is asking for volunteers to do this important maintenance work this summer.  Please contact Ron Harrison (715-923-1857) of Pastor Sargent (920-228-1061) if you are able to help.     

Pastor Daniel Sargent
